Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 7th March 2017, 7pm, Cricket Club, Grinshill.
Present:  
Cllr. Mr Adrian Burr (Chairman), Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones and Cllr Jane Harris. 
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould
17.16. Welcome and Public Session: 
The Chairman welcomed all present and moved to the next items of business as there were not any members of the public present. 
17.17. To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval:
 Cllr. Kevin Brazier, (other commitments) Cllr. Mr. Frank Aspinwall (family commitments), Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones (Council commitments)

Corporal Neil Conaghan (other commitments), the apologies were approved. 

17.18. To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council:
None declared.
17.19. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held the 09/01/17:
Cllr. P. Jones proposed, Cllr M Roocroft seconded and the Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors. 
17.20. Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda:
1. c/f: Cllr. A Burr to resolve a specialist inspection of the Jubilee Oak by a person qualified in arboriculture by year end.
2. c/f: Cllr. T Wycherley updated the Parish Council on the ‘Men in Sheds’ project for notice boards. This is still work in progress. A detailed discussion then ensued with reference to the refurbishment of the notice board. Members unanimously agreed to retain the memorial inscription.
3. The Clerk has highlighted the Community First Responder based at Shawbury within the Newsletter. The Chairman agreed to forward the Cricket Club Secretary’s details to the Clerk so the defibrillator could be located at the site. The Club could then act as a focus with potentially six to eight volunteers already identified. The Clerk had been contacted by the Village Hall Chairman who had provided a breakdown of details with reference to the Insurance Policy but not a copy of the document itself.  The Village Hall committee had also made a request for a £350 for repairs and maintenance for the Hall and had submitted audited accounts as requested. After some discussion members deferred a decision because of an already full agenda not having time for a fuller debate. It was however made clear that the Parish Council required more of a partnership with the Village Hall which would help to build relationships for a much improved decision making process. This would also help in a drive to have a more cohesive community in the future.
4. The item on co-options was deferred pending local Parish Council Elections.
5. The Clerk indicated that additional work had been undertaken with reference to the budget proposals and resolution at the last Parish Council meeting. This update would be reported under agenda item nine.
17.21. Parish Plan/Review of Shropshire Local Plan:
Cllr P. Jones took members through the recent slide presentation that Shropshire Council provided in terms of the Partial Review of Shropshire’s Local Plan (copies of the slides held on the minute book). The focus of the review is to develop some strategic options for the County in terms of both housing land availability and economic development activity. In all three options up for consideration the primary focus of development is within Shrewsbury and the Market Towns with limited development within rural settlements/areas. Shropshire will identify areas they feel could accommodate a Community Hub, example of these sites are Clive Barracks at Tern Hill and Ironbridge Power Station site at Buildwas. Parishes with settlements that could accommodate some small scale development can opt into a Community Cluster. Members then had an update on the recent drop in season organised for the Parish Plan. Some of the headline analysis highlighted no large scale development, but some potential of developing links/sites to the East and centre of the village. Members unanimously agreed the following, that the work already undertaken be adopted by the Parish Council, the subcommittee be delegated the authority to move the plan forward in terms of the local plan review, that the Clerk approach Shropshire to seek guidance in terms of Grinshill as potentially part of a Community Cluster. Members also placed on record their thanks to Cllr P. Jones for the way in which he had delivered the presentation.  
17.22. Highways, footpaths & bridleways:
Concerns were raised about a large pothole in front of the Village post box; the problem would be reported to Shropshire Highways. A discussion then ensued over members concerns of the position a memorial to Merrick who passed away following an accident on the A49 in 2015. The Parish Council resolved to contact his family with a view to offering a memorial on a bench to be located at the bus stop. Cllr. M. Roocroft agreed to provide a donation of £250 towards the said bench/memorial.

17.23. Corbett Wood car-park:

Shropshire Council has approached the Parish Council to enquire if they are interested in taking over the maintenance of the Corbett Wood car-park. The maintenance and potential enhancements to the site could be treated as an environmental project to be developed with the RAF, Community Payback and Shropshire Wildlife Trust. The re-modelled budget has an amount of £500 to develop a potential project; this could also be coupled with an application to Tesco’s for grant aid. Members agreed to progress the potential scheme idea with Shropshire Council.
17.24. Financial and Audit Matters :
1. The Clerk presented a budget update following the precept decisions at the last Parish Council (attached to the minute book) which balanced against the new figure of available resources. Members agreed the new profile an additional transparency grant of £377, a grant application for £450 for Village Enhancements to Shropshire’s environmental maintenance grant scheme.

2. The following items were agreed for payment:

	100563
	Post Office Ltd (PAYE)
	£ 115.20

	100564
	Graham Bould (Q4Salary and expenses)
	£499.99


17.25. Planning Issues:
17/00497/TCA-fell 1 Oak + 1Cedar tree, High House- no objections raised.
17.26. Correspondence & External meetings:  
None

17.27. Parish Matters:
1. Election packs from Shropshire Council were distributed to members. 
2. Concerns were raised about the encroachment of the access road at the Quarry and potential overdevelopment at 54, The Hill. 
17.15. Dates of future meetings:  
Tuesday 16th May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017 at the Cricket Club
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.05 pm.
Signed:
Chairman

Dated: 15th May 2017
Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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